PebbleCreek Quilters

Board Meeting 11-7-2022 & General Meeting 11-14-2022

PebbleCreek Quilters

11-7-2022 Board Meeting

Attendance: Donna Aybar, Dawn Harvey, Chris Booth, Carol Moonan, Maureen Strachen, Julie Baird, Debbie Arsenault, Darlene Helker, Jonnie Chandler, Karen Bogadi, Hiromi Bashore

- 1. Karen Bogadi called the meeting to order at 9am.
- 2. Vice President Debbie reported that the Christmas Luncheon signups will be posted on the web as soon as the Vets luncheon is completed. The time of the program will be 11am.
 Speaker will be about 60 minutes. Show and tell will be limited to one, completed item per person. Drawing for Opportunity quilt will be after the luncheon, before show and tell.
- 3. Secretary Carol no report
- 4. Treasurer Darlene Several large bills this month. Balances are:

\$5562.17 in checking

\$11,510.15 longarm

\$17,122.32 total

- 5. Education Julie Several classes have very few signing up. Might be that this is a busy time of year and would easily fill other times. Will continue to schedule classes.
- 6. Publicity Jonnie no report
- 7. Long arm: Debbie reported a class on Saturday from 9-12. This will be the mandatory class that has been offered previously in the spring. If this class is not taken, those longarm users will not be able to schedule on the LA. The Monday am time for certifications is being used well.
- 8. Donation quilt Dawn \$ 210. Raised at 35 th Ave \$152 at Sun Valley. Still selling tickets at Veterans Luncheon, Nov meeting, Holiday Festival and Holiday Luncheon. Will send email to PC egroup to sell tkts. \$1551. Raised so far with \$88.45 expenses. Dawn will draw for the winning ticket at the Christmas Luncheon.
- 9. Community service Hiromi: A form will be available in the turn in closet for people who complete a quilt top or help with other parts of the completion.

Hiromi also provided info for Etsy for use of charity sales.

10. Website: Maureen read a letter received by someone who received a quilt at the SW Family

Advocacy Center. Very touching. The letter will be shared at the General Meeting.

11. Donna Aybar: collecting last Mug Rugs. She will put binding and buttons on today from 4-8pm to finish them. This coming Saturday might not be needed as a workday. Other table decorations will be a gift bag at every table. A \$25 gift card for each table will be the center place. She needs 5 more gift bags. They can be brought next Monday night.

New business

- 1. The Board will appoint an auditor for our books in January. Karen will ask at the meeting on Monday.
- 2. We need volunteers to hang holiday quilts in the ceiling of the CAC.
- 3. This Wed, the sewing club is offering a class, so the room is not available to others to use.
- 4. Last Thursday Karen attended a meeting for the renovation of the CAC. The Architect is not yet finished with the plans. If the HOA and the City approve, it could be completed by next year. The future plan for the Sales Center will be to turn it over to PC. The Gallery will be located there and have additional meeting rooms. In the construction area, a woodworking area will be set up.

Motion to adjourn made by Jonnie and seconded by Hiromi. Meeting was adjourned at 10am.

Attendance: 70

- 1. President Karen Bogadi called the meeting to order at 7pm. She introduced new members and asked them to stand. No visitors were present.
- 2. Debbie spoke about the Christmas luncheon on Dec 12 at 11am. The website is now set up to handle registration as well as leaving checks in the room. We will have a speaker, Kelly from Cactus Quilts. After the luncheon we will draw for the raffle quilt. Show and Tell will be limited to **ONE** fully completed item per person.
- 3. Julie announced classes. Dec 8, the Cube class will give guidance and inspiration for the Cube/Tumbling Block challenge this year. 5 spaces remain in that class. Sew Kind of Wonderful will need to be rescheduled.
- 4. Mary Hill, Community Service, read a letter of appreciation received from a client at the SW Family Advocacy Center. Very touching and clearly showed how much the quilts

mean to those they are given to. The Magdalene House is a new charity we will support with quilts. This is a program for women coming out of the Perryville Prison System. Size should be 63 x 92", XL Twin. New Life Center would also like to receive quilts in XL Twin size, and a few children's quilts.

Mary has some Adopt a Quilt kits. Jackie spoke about the new form that is now available to use to show who has completed each part of a charity quilt. It also allows you to specify if you are willing to have the quilt sold.

5. Volunteers for hanging Christmas Quilts in the CAC before Dec 3, the Holiday Fest: Robin White

Audit the books in January: Karen Mack

Nomination Committee: JoAnn Stansell and Teri Burnett, Chris Booth

- 6. Kathy Brown, Sewing Club: Had a gathering last week, with 10 participants. They are interested in sewing community service projects rather than quilts. Each month they will do a service project or learning activity. The other Wednesdays will be open sewing days. She is looking for mentors to help these new sewists. Every Wed is sewing day, all day long. Quilters are always welcome. Projects so far are: Go with the flow bags, Dresses from the heart. The projects will be listed on the website.
- 7. Dawn needs one volunteer Dec 3, 11-1 to sell tickets for Opportunity Quilt at the Holiday Fest.
- 8. Next meeting is the Christmas Luncheon on Dec 12, 11am in ballroom.
- 9. Motion to adjourn was made by Carole Schumacher and seconded by Jean Fry. Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm.

Show and Tell comm	ıen	ıcea
--------------------	-----	------

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Moonan